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Government OF CANADA PUTS A BOUNCE IN RUBBER RESEARCH
 

SIMCOE, ONTARIO, MARCH 17, 2011 – The Government of Canada is investing more than $143,000 to help research different ways to grow rubber resources in the Sand Plains region. The Honourable Diane Finley, Minister of Human Resources and Skills Development Canada made the announcement on behalf of Agriculture Minister Gerry Ritz today. 
 

“This research will help new crop options for the region, including natural rubber,” said Minister Finley. “The development of natural rubber in Canada will create new economic opportunities – proof that this Government works hard to build a sustainable economy.”
 

The University of Guelph will conduct a one-year pilot experiment at the Simcoe Research Station to find out whether Russian Dandelion, the plant that produces rubber, can be bred in the Sand Plains region. The project aims to improve the plant traits so that growers can meet the increase in demand for natural rubber in the next ten years. The researchers will learn about this crop during the pilot experiments, which has many uses, including natural rubber for tire production, latex and inulin, a food additive with health benefits that can also be fermented into ethanol. 
 

This investment is being provided through the Sand Plains Community Development Fund administered by the Ontario Association of Community Futures Development Corporations. The fund targets community-based initiatives that support regional development, attract and retain people and investment, and stimulate business development and job creation.  
 

For more information on the Sand Plains Community Development Fund, please visit www.ontcfdc.com or www.sandplains.ca.
 

-30-
For more information, please contact:
 

	Media Relations
Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada
Ottawa, Ontario
613-773-7972
1-866-345-7972
	Diana Jedig
Executive Director
Ontario Association of Community Futures Development Corporations 
866-668-2332


